
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

August 26, 2025 
 
 
 
Tom Graham 
Director EHS, North America 
JELD-WEN, Inc.  
2645 Silver Crescent Drive 
Charlotte, NC 28273 USA  
 
Re: Jeld Wen – SEPA MDNS Requested Meeting 
 

Site Name:   Jeld Wen 
Site Address:  300 W Marine View Drive, Everett, WA 98201-1030 
Cleanup Site ID: 4402 
Facility Site ID: 2757 
Agreed Order No.  DE 5095 
 

Dear Tom Graham: 
 
As part of the State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA), Ecology's Toxic Cleanup Program (TCP) 
issued a Mitigated Determination of Non-Significance (MDNS) dated June 15, 2023. A copy of 
that MDNS is attached. One of the general conditions of that approval on page three was as 
follows:  

A pre-application meeting for the Joint Aquatic Resource Permit Application (JARPA) shall 
be scheduled by the proponent with attendance from Ecology, applicable regulatory 
agencies and local governments, and applicable tribes. 

As discussed during several Microsoft Teams calls, the requested pre-application meeting did 
not occur. Recently, Ecology received comments from the Tulalip Nation that we have passed 
along to you. Based on those comments, the importance of a meeting with various regulatory 
and tribal stakeholders appears to be a critical project need. We mentioned potential regulatory 
stakeholder meeting(s) when we had conducted the property owners stakeholders meeting at 
the Port of Everett. 

We suggest that the Jeld Wen Team request a meeting with various regulatory and tribal 
stakeholders as soon as possible. The purpose of the meeting would be to discuss the JARPA 
permit status, and various questions or concerns from relevant regulatory and tribal 
stakeholders. Suggested invitees include U.S.ACE, U.S. FWS, Washington Department of Fish and 
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Wildlife, National Marine Fisheries Service, and Ecology’s Shorelands and Environmental 
Assistance. 

We believe that this meeting should facilitate finalization of design elements presented within 
the Draft Marine EDR. Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this request at 
frank.winslow@ecy.wa.gov or at 509-424-0543. 

Sincerely, 

Frank P. Winslow, LHG Toxics Cleanup 
Program Headquarters Cleanup Section  

cc: Chris Kramer, SLR 
Scott Miller, SLR 
Josh Morman, Ecology 
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